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Executors are obliged to seek the maximum value from an estate they are administering in much the same way that charitable organisations are obliged by the Charity Commission to maximise the legacy income due to them. They must administer an estate in accordance with the law and can be made to supply information that could maximise the income to the charity.

In order for the University, as a beneficiary of an estate, to get the maximum income it is entitled to, a number of steps must be taken before a particular school or project banks the money.
When a school or department is notified of a bequest, the School Manager should contact the Legacy Officer, Suzie Bannerman, in the first instance. All paperwork should be sent to her and if a cheque is received by a school, it is important not to bank it. Instead, the cheque should be sent to the Legacy Officer. The reason for this is, if, for example, we receive a cheque from a residuary legacy (i.e. part of the main estate, which is usually a substantial amount of money) and it is banked before it has been investigated by the Legacy Officer, any mistakes that have been made about the University’s entitlement cannot be made after the fact. For example, if a school receives a cheque for £50,000 as their share of a residuary legacy and banks it, but is in fact entitled to £55,000 because the executors have made a mistake when applying inheritance tax, the school cannot claim for the extra £5,000.
Added to this, it is important that DARO and Finance can assess which bank account is best to receive the money in order to increase the value. For example, if a school is gifted a large sum of money for a specific purpose and it is deposited in the school’s bank account rather than in the University fundraising account, and they won’t use it all within the academic year, Finance will take the surplus and put it into the school’s reserve. Therefore, if the school then wants to use the money, it has to apply for the money from Finance, and there is no guarantee that the money will be available.
To avoid this, the Legacy and Finance Officers will discuss where best to place the money (University fundraising account, Exeter University Foundation or the TSP). This means the money will be waiting for the school and an internal transfer can be made when the school is ready to draw down the funds.

One final reason for the importance of DARO receiving any money received from a bequest is that we can report on the bequest in our financial reports. This will show internally and externally that the University can successfully raise different types of funds for different projects. It also means that DARO can accurately report to the donors’ families and steward the gift appropriately, as well as using the success of legacy giving in our publications, which in turn will provide more legacies for the University.

